
September 7, 2021 

Completing the EHE Triannual Module Provider Report 

- Written Q & A Summary

1 

# Questions Answers 

1. What is the submission timeline for the EHE 
Triannual Report? 

The EHE Triannual Report opens on the 15th of 
the month directly after the four-month 
long reporting period. Reports are due on the 
15th of the following month.   

For the May – August 2021 reporting period, 
the report opens September 15 and closes 
October 15, 2021.  

2. I am experiencing trouble logging into HRSA’s 
Electronic Handbooks (EHBs). I keep getting an 
error message. Who should I contact? 

Please reach out to the EHBs Customer Support 
Center. They can be reached by phone at 1-
877-464-4772 and online.

3. Should we report HOPWA (Housing 
Opportunities for Persons with AIDS) funded 
services in the EHE Triannual Report?  

HOPWA funding on its own is not considered 
RWHAP funding. If you are funding a service 
with just HOPWA funds and no other RWHAP 
funding, then that service does not need to be 
reported in the EHE Triannual Report. 

If your agency is providing Housing services 
using RWHAP funding streams as well as 
HOPWA, then those services and clients should 
be reported. A reminder that providers should 
be reporting RWHAP funded services regardless 
of the specific payor for a provided service.   

https://www.hrsa.gov/about/contact/ehbhelp.aspx

